
 

 

RESOLUTION 22- 
 
RESOLUTION SCHEDULING PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #5 OF 2022 FOR 
PROPOSED TOWN OF LANSING VIDEOCONFERENCING AUTHORIZATION AND POLICY 

 
The following Resolution was duly presented for consideration by the Town Board: 
 
WHEREAS, pursuant to recently adopted Laws of 2022, including Part WW therein and amendments 
to the Open Meetings Law to formally require local laws to authorize videoconference attendance at 
public meetings by members of public boards, agencies, and bodies, the town wishes to duly so 
authorize video conferencing in compliance with Public Officers Law § 103-a; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Associations of Towns has approved a model local law, and the town has developed a 
supporting policy therefor that is in compliance with the new videoconferencing rules; and  
 
WHEREAS, this is a SEQRA Type II Action not requiring further environmental review, and upon 
motion thereupon, the Town Board of the Town of Lansing RESOLVED as follows: 
 
1. The form of Local Law #5 of 2022, and of the underlying videoconferencing policy, be and are 
approved, and both are deemed in their final draft form and ready for public review and the required 
public hearing for such local law. 
 
2. A public hearing upon such local law be and hereby is scheduled for June 15, 2022, at 6:31 pm, 
and the Town Clerk is directed to publish and post notices of such public hearing as required by law 
and MHRL § 20. 
 
 
   
 


